
January 17, 2023 9:00 a.m. 

 The Jones County Board of Supervisors met in regular session. Present Supervisors 

Zirkelbach, Oswald, Rohwedder, Schlarmann, and Swisher. 

 Moved by Rohwedder seconded by Zirkelbach to approve the minutes of the January 10, 2023 

meeting. All aye. Motion carried. 

 Moved by Oswald seconded by Schlarmann to approve claims #2301-0107 through #2301-

0336, to be payable on January 17, 2023. All aye. Motion carried. 

 Lucas Gobeli, Great Jones County Fair, met with the Board to give an annual update and 

present an FY24 budget request.  

 The Board members gave brief updates on past and future committee meetings.  

 The Auditor met with the Board for the various administrative matters as noted in the 

motions below and gave an update on the bathroom remodel at Broadway Place Annex and an 

update on the upcoming budget work sessions. 

 Moved by Oswald seconded by Rohwedder to approve Bikers Against Child Abuse 

(BACA) to display blue pinwheels on the Courthouse lawn for one week in the month of April in 

recognition of Child Abuse Prevention Month. All aye. Motion carried.  

 Moved by Schlarmann seconded by Zirkelbach to approve a Class C Liquor License, with 

Living Quarters, Outdoor Service, and Sunday Sales privileges, for Schramerica LLC, doing 

business as The Grove Bar & Grill, 11668 County Rd. E-17, Scotch Grove, to be effective February 

1, 2023.  All aye.  Motion carried.   

 Moved by Zirkelbach seconded by Schlarmann to approve a fireworks permit and a 

gathering permit for Pete Streets for an event to be held at Fawn Creek Country Club, 1601 130th 

St., Anamosa, on January 21, 2023. All aye. Motion carried. 

 Moved by Rohwedder seconded by Zirkelbach to appoint Wendy Dunn and Byron Freese to 

the Jones County Pioneer Cemetery Commission for a three-year term expiring December 31, 2025. 

 The Board members continued to give brief updates on past and future committee meetings.  

 The Engineer and Assistant to the Engineer met with the Board for approval on the final 

voucher for project number L-C-927—73-53, to give an update on the new Temple Hill Shop, to 

discuss the soft road conditions due to higher than normal temperatures, and to discuss the poor 

surface condition of Dales Ford Road as brought forth by two residents of Dales Ford Road.  

Moved by Rohwedder seconded by Zirkelbach to approve the final voucher for project 

number L-C-927—75-53, a Bridge Replacement & PCC Paving Project on Buffalo Road. All aye. 

Motion carried.  

 Supervisor Rohwedder left the meeting at 9:45 a.m. 

 The Engineer, Assistant to the Engineer, and the Board members continued to discuss how 

to improve road conditions including options such as using more contract rock.  

 Moved by Schlarmann seconded by Oswald to adjourn at 10:32 a.m. All aye. Motion 

carried.   

 

Attest: Whitney Hein, Auditor                                                                Jeff Swisher, Chairman 

 


